Newington CE Primary School Sports Premium Impact — 2021-2022

Please refer to 21 — 22 spending plan template on website if required.

Total amount carried over from 2019/20 f0
Total amount allocated for 2020/21 £17570
How much (if any) do you intend to carry over from this total fund into 2021/22? £843
Total amount allocated for 2021/22 £17 640
Total amount of funding for 2021/22. To be spent and reported on by 31st July 2022. £18 483

Meeting national curriculum requirements for swimming and water safety (July 2022)

As directed, due to exceptional circumstances priority was given to ensuring that pupils can perform safe self-rescue even if they do not fully meet the
first two requirements of the NC programme of study. Targeted pupils had additional swimming lessons in Y6 term 6 in order to secure this.

Criteria Outcome
What percentage of your current Year 6 cohort swim competently, confidently and proficiently over a 54%
distance of atleast 25 metres?

What percentage of your current Year 6 cohort use a range of strokes effectively [for example, front 54%
crawl, backstrokeand breaststroke]?

What percentage of your current Year 6 cohort perform safe self-rescue in different water-based 46%
situations?

Schools can choose to use the Primary PE and sport premium to provide additional provision for No
swimming but this must be for activity over and above the national curriculum requirements. Have you

used it in this way?




Key achievements

Areas for further improvement and baseline evidence of need:

Year 6 play leaders set up and support KS1 every playtime and
lunchtime. Equipment for them organised and moved closer to the
MUGA.

Children sent to a range of interschool competitions:

- Year 5/6 Rugby Festival.

- Year 1/2 Rugby Festival.

- Year 5/6 Cricket Festival.

- Year 1/2 Rugby Festival.

- Year 5/6 Football Tournament.

Wide range of after school clubs: boxing, tennis, multisports,
rounders, netball, Irish dancing, athletics, football and netball.
Netball and football fixtures completed.

Race for Life event held.

Sports day held and parents attended.

Tennis CPD attended resulting in £250 equipment free to school, all
being used in T6 as all classes teach tennis (as Wimbledon is on)
and tennis equipment out at playtimes and lunchtimes for chn to
use.

KS1 and KS2 Football Festivals happening in July in line with the
Women’s Football European Championships.

Years 5 and 6 received a term of cricket coaching with Jamie from
Chance to Shine.

Year 6 attended the Kent Cricket Schools Day out.

Years 2-6 took part in the Swale Virtual Sportshall Athletics with all
chn taking part receiving certificates and some classes coming in
the top 3 in Swale.

Tickets acquired and families attended Basketball Finals.

PE shed being organised (July) so it is easier and safer to navigate.
PE Big Book started that shows evidence of lessons, competitions
and children’s views on them.

Daily mile to be set up and embedded in school life.

Wake and Shake to be introduced.

Playtimes and lunchtimes to be structured more for all chn.
Children and staff to be surveyed about PE and schools sport.
Attendance to school clubs to be collated (2021-22) and numbers
to be increased for 2022-23.

¢ Increase swimming allocation (several pupils missed their
swimming allocation due to ongoing covid absence and therefore
swimming stats are low)




